
 
 

A Word from Our Administrator  
 

Dear Richmond Families, 
 

Brookfield Academy Leadership Training in Character Formation  
I was honored to receive a phone call from the Admissions Director of Brookfield Academy, 
Mrs. Sharon Koenings, before spring break. Mrs. Koenings expressed that she has heard 
many great things about Richmond School and felt our focus on social/emotional 
development matched their beliefs as well. BA’s leadership team extended an invitation to 
me and two staff members of my choice to learn about their Character Education beliefs 
and services. On Friday, April 22nd, Ms. Jody Calarco, Mrs. Laura Huffman and I attended a 
leadership training on Character Education at Brookfield Academy.  
 
After completing the application process and receiving official acceptance into the training, 
Mrs. Huffman, Ms. Calarco, and I spent the entire day on April 22 with their leadership 
team. We were split into three different areas of our choice. I learned about Teacher 
Preparation and how they mentor and train their new teachers into their culture and 
community. Jody Calarco learned about the character education trait known as Personal 
Responsibility and Laura Huffman learned about the Joy and Work of Learning. In fall, the 
BA leadership team will pay a visit to our school. We will be continuing a partnership with 
their team and we have received a $500 stipend to be spent on character education.  
 
Assessment  
Forward Exam is almost completed. The middle school students have one more day to 
assess. Make up testing will occur during the school day if students were either unable to 
finish their testing or were absent.  
 
Our last few assessments include PALS for grades JK2, MAP for grades K8, and Fountas and 
Pinnel for grades K5. PALS and MAP results will be sent home and Fountas and Pinnell will 
be shared directly by teachers either via phone or email.  
 
What’s Coming Up?  
Our teachers will begin meeting with different grade level teams, counselors, and Donna 
Held regarding next year’s classroom placements. We look at several areas to determine 
the best learning environment for all students. Teachers will consider learning styles and 
behavioral differences when developing class lists.  
 
Our school musical, The Lion King, will be presented on two nights, May 4th and May 5th. 
Showtimes for both evenings are 4:30 and 6:30. Tickets will be available in the front office 
or at the door on performance nights.   
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Richmond School  

 
Have a safe and wonderful weekend,  
Gena Santharam 
Principal/Director of Special Education 
Richmond School District  
 

   

 

 

 

Mark Your Calendars 

   

May 3 – Dress Rehearsal for Lion 

King, Jr., 4:30-6:00pm, Cafeteria 

May 4 & 5 – Lion King, Jr. 

Performances, 4:30 & 6:30pm, 

Cafeteria 

May 6 – 3rd Grade Muffins with 

Mom, 8:15-9:15am, Room 133, 135 

May 6 – JK May Day with Mom, 

9:45-10:45 & 2:00-3:00, Room 143 

May 6 – 5th Grade DARE 

Graduation, 2:00-3:15pm, Cafeteria 

May 7 – Student Council Bowling 

Party, 12:00pm-2:00pm, Sussex 

Bowl 

May 9 – BOE Meeting, 6:00pm, 

Community Room 

May 11 – SK Spring Fling, 8:45-

10:45am, Cafeteria 

May 11 – Student Council Meeting, 

3:16-4:30pm, LMC 

May 16 – 2nd Grade Field Trip to 

Zoo, 9:10am-2:00pm 

May 17 –Grade 3 & 4 Choir 

Concert, 4:30-5:30pm, Gym 

May 17 – 5th Grade Band Concert, 

6:30pm, Stone Bank School  

 

 

 

 

 



 

Charger 

Academy  

 
Summer is (allegedly) 

around the 

corner.  Don’t forget to 

enroll your child in Charger Academy July 25 – 

August 5.  They can join their friends from 8:00 

– 11:30 a.m. for exciting academic learning 

opportunities.  Students will explore technology 

and engage in hands-on math, reading, and 

writing activities. This exciting experience is 

available for all 2016-17 students entering JK – 

8th grade at Richmond School.  Sign up for 

Charger Academy by June 10th.  

 

Registration forms can be found HERE and on 

the Richmond home page.  Confirmation letters 

will be sent out in July.  

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to 

contact Cody Leland at 

cleland@richmond.k12.wi.us. 

 

Sincerely,  

Cody Leland 

 

 
 

Richmond 
School 
presents… 
 

Ticket sales for 
our school 
musical have 
already begun.  
Tickets will be sold in the school office May 2-5 
and at the door before each performance.  Seats 
are limited, so buy now!  Tickets will be $3.00 
for students and $7.50 for adults. 
 
Performances will be Wednesday, May 4th at 
4:30pm; 6:30pm and Thursday, May 5th at 
4:30pm; 6:30pm on the Richmond Cafeteria 
Stage.  

 

 

Richmond Staff Appreciation Week 
is next week, May 2-6. During this 
week, Richmond families donate food 
items and gifts to the staff to show 
our gratitude for all they do.  Each 
day, teachers are served a different 
themed menu buffet, and they are 
presented with either a gift or an 
opportunity to win raffle prizes. 
 
Many thanks to those who have signed 
up to help!  If you have committed 
to bring an item, please deliver it 
to the Richmond School office no 
later than 10:45am.  If you have 
volunteered to assist with set-up, 
please arrive by 10:15am.  If you 
have volunteered to assist with 
clean-up, please arrive at 1:15pm. 

 
 

 

The School Calendar for 2016-2017 has 

been approved.  If you would like a copy 

for vacation planning purposes, please 

click CALENDAR. 

 
 

 

 

http://www.richmond.k12.wi.us/LinkClick.aspx?fileticket=yrsCbyAEc4s%3d&tabid=1643
mailto:cleland@richmond.k12.wi.us
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B5sEiJGWfVd_YW9RMHdpdjJlU1dCN18wVk1KLTg1NEN1XzBB/view?usp=sharing


 
 

 

 

Arrowhead  area 

summer school 

cooperative  

This summer, the consortium-run summer school 
will be held at Stone Bank School. Class 
offerings are now published at  
www.2016summerschool.com and registration 
has already started.  Please direct all questions 
to: SummerSchool@MyLakeCountrySchool.org 

 

 

 

Upcoming Scrip Gift 
Card 2016 Order 
Dates:  5/9 and 6/6 
 
 

 

Place an order online at 
www.shopwithscrip.com or email your order 
to ken_kathymills@yahoo.com 
 
 

 

 

Arrowhead High School Camps  
 

The spring and 

most of our 

summer camps are 

now posted on our 

website. 

The link to camps is:  

 

http://arrowheadschools.org/activities/camps_com

munity_programs.cfm 

There are great opportunities at Arrowhead for 

students during the spring at the Mullett Center 

and all over our campus during the summer! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

The hot lunch menu for May is 

now available!  Click HERE to 

print a copy for your frig!  

 

 

 

Open Audition Notice for a 
production of  

$ÉÓÎÅÙȭÓ The Little Mermaid  
 
Auditions are open to all community members ages 
6 through adult.  Audition workshop on April 30 at 
10am and Auditions on May 3 at 6:00pm or May 7 
at 10:00am.  Please note that the audition 
workshop is mandatory for anyone under 18 
wishing to audition.   Auditions will take place at 
To The Pointe Performing Arts in Hartland.  For 
additional information, please click HERE.  

Save The Date! 

Volunteer Recognition 

Wednesday, May 25th  

2:45-3:15pm in the LMC 

file://rsd-data/Front%20Office%20Share/Office/Newsletters/2015-16/April%202016/www.2016summerschool.com%20
mailto:SummerSchool@MyLakeCountrySchool.org
http://www.shopwithscrip.com/
mailto:ken_kathymills@yahoo.com
http://arrowheadschools.org/activities/camps_community_programs.cfm
http://arrowheadschools.org/activities/camps_community_programs.cfm
http://www.richmond.k12.wi.us/LinkClick.aspx?fileticket=MXcfUKfn%2fko%3d&tabid=1511&mid=1108
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B5sEiJGWfVd_dDVKbDMxUUU5ME9qMHRHTVZVc3pTeS1Rc3Nr/view?usp=sharing

